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U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services today announced that, starting April 1, applicants filing Form N-
400, Application for Naturalization, will have the option to request an original or replacement Social
Security number (SSN) or card and update their immigration status with the Social Security
Administration (SSA) without having to visit an SSA office.

Noncitizens applying for naturalization using the new edition of Form N-400 (edition date 04/01/24) will be
able to request an SSN or replacement card when submitting Form N-400. New citizens may no longer
need to visit an SSA field office to apply for an SSN or replacement card or to provide documentation as
evidence of their new U.S. citizenship status. Note that SSA may request additional information, if needed.

Applicants who use the 09/17/19 edition of Form N-400 will not have this option as the SSA questions are
only included in the 04/01/24 edition. The 04/01/24 edition of the Form N-400 will be available for online
filing on April 1. To file Form N-400 online, applicants must first create a USCIS online account, which
provides a convenient and secure method to submit forms, pay fees, and track the status of any pending
USCIS immigration request throughout the adjudication process. There is no cost to set up a USCIS online
account, which offers a variety of features, including the ability to communicate with USCIS through a
secure inbox and respond to Requests for Evidence online.

USCIS previously announced our intention to expand the Enumeration beyond Entry program to include
applicants who apply for U.S. citizenship in the Interagency Strategy for Promoting Naturalization: First
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